Rep. Jonathan Singer, Vice-Chair Rep. Mark Baisley Rep. Brianna Titone



Joint Technology Committee

State Capitol Building, Room 029 Denver, Colorado 80203-1784 (303) 866-3521



September 12, 2019

Senator Dominick Moreno Chair, Joint Budget Committee 200 East 14th Avenue, Third Floor Denver, Colorado 80203

Dear Senator Moreno,

On September 10, 2019, the Joint Technology Committee (JTC) considered and approved one emergency supplemental request pursuant to Section 24-75-111, C.R.S., regarding the Trails Modernization (Trails) project. The JTC recommends fully funding the request as submitted. A description of the approved request and additional department material are attached.

The committee's recommendation requires a General Fund transfer of \$5,897,540 to the Information Technology Capital Account within the Capital Construction Fund and \$3,931,693 of Federal Funds spending authority for a total appropriation of \$9,829,233 to fund this emergency supplemental request.

If you have any questions or concerns about the JTC's recommendations, please call Luisa Altmann, Legislative Council Staff, at 303-866-3518.

Sincerely,

Senator Nancy Todd, Chair

c: Joint Technology Committee Members
Joint Budget Committee Members
Joint Technology Committee Staff
Ben Henderson, Governor's Office of State Planning and Budgeting
Lauren Larson, Governor's Office of State Planning and Budgeting
Michael McReynolds, Governor's Office of Information Technology
Carolyn Kampman, Joint Budget Committee Staff
Alfredo Kemm, Joint Budget Committee Staff